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NOTIFICATION OF NETWORK CHANGE EFFECTIVE 4/1/2024

Dear Member,

The Board of Trustees is pleased to announce a change to your network provider for hospital inpatient &
outpatient services, doctor visits, labs, diagnostic centers (ancillary services). We will no longer be using
Horizon Blue Cross of NJ and PHCS/Multiplan networks as of April 1, 2024. This action is intended to
streamline and improve the administration of the existing services and reduce Plan costs. The network
provider change will not result in any changes to your benefits.

The new network for those services listed is United Healthcare Choice Plus which is administered by
UMR.

You may access the website at: https://connect.werally.com

Among those services, you will find a regularly updated database of in-network providers and a price-
comparison-tool to help vou make informed choices, as required under the No Surprises Act.

You will now have one (1) card for all the services listed above. Your prescription card through
OptumRX and your dental card through Delta Dental of NJ will remain the same.

Please look for your new card in the mail in the coming weeks.

The Plan Office is also currently finalizing a new Summary Plan Description, which will contain new
contact information and directions for submission of claims and appeals. Please keep an eye out for the
new SPD as well.

Any transition can be challenging, and we know you may have questions. Please contact the Plans office
at 732-446-0394 or UMR directly as of April 1, 2024 at (800)207-3172 for any questions you may have.

Sincerely,
A
& |
Meghan Brodowski

Administrator
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